Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1.            The mean ‘base rate’ of 3- and 4-year-old free entitlement funding for PVI providers in your area in 2011/12 (i.e. the hourly rate)
The base rate was £3.50

2.            The mean ‘average rate’ (i.e. factoring in supplements) of 3- and 4-year-old free entitlement funding for PVI providers in your area in 2011/12 (i.e. the hourly rate)
The average with supplements was £3.60

3.            The mean ‘base rate’ of 3- and 4-year-old free entitlement funding for PVI providers in your area in 2016/17 (i.e. the hourly rate)

The base rate is £3.50

4.            The mean ‘average rate’ (i.e. factoring in supplements) of 3- and 4-year-old free entitlement funding for PVI providers in your area in 2016/17 (i.e. the hourly rate)
The average with supplements is £3.68

5.            Details of any steps taken to gain data on local provider costs (e.g. staff costs, rent, utilities etc) since 2011/12, including 

-              method of data collection; 

-              date of data collection (month and year); 

-              response rate. 

Please provide details for each occasion if more than one.

6.            If you have not taken any steps to gain data on local provider costs since 2011/2012, please briefly explain why.

We are not required to collect local provider costs and therefore, this information is not held. This letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

